

## **TOWNSHIP OF MOORESTOWN APPEARANCE COMMITTEE**

Minutes for the Meeting of September 18, 2019

**Present:** Steve Chepurny, Karen Chigounis, Pat Canton, Janet Knowles, Richard Yeager, Annette McGuire, Lisa Batts Turner, Dave Donachy , D'Arcy DiSpirito

**Township Representative:** Tony Zappasodi

**Council Representative:** Mayor Lisa Petriello:

**Main Street:** Lisa said she would get back to Steve Chepurny early next week about moving forward with plantings for the Main Street plots. Lisa also discussed the improvements to Main St. in some detail. There are 3 possible areas to be planted with trees. The Township will plant some trees in the spring, and will remove, stump, wait 1 year, and then replant others.

**Percheron Park:** Tony reported on this area. 700 tons of soil is being removed. It will take 10-11 days. Tom Neff made this happen. Annette suggested a gift or some recognition for Tom.

**Benches:** Annette reported that shipment on the new benches for Main Street could happen this week. She said the MBA is prepared with final payment. It was suggested to put gold plaques on the sides of the seats of the benches saying "Courtesy of Moorestown Business Association." The DPW is removing and refurbishing the existing benches. Annette said there are 8 with backs and 4 with no backs, and that different committees will discuss relocation of these refurbished benches: Open Space, Sustainable Moorestown, & Recreation Advisory Committee. Possibly the Boy Scouts and Girl Scouts could be called to work on bench refurbishment. Annette will ask Doug Nims if he is interested in asking Boy and Girl Scouts.

**Trash Cans:** Lisa talked to DPW. Hand cleaning and power washing of the trash cans were not working out well. They will possibly need professionals with better equipment. Lisa said the inside liners and donut rings must be replaced. Annette will ask Victor Stanley, the new bench supplier, how to refurbish the cans. Steve suggested sand blasting and powder coating.

**New Member:** Lisa reported that Melissa McGrath has applied to join our committee.

**Variance Updates:** On Main & Marter a use variance has been granted for a medical building. They will appear before our committee soon. Annette asked Tony about the Lutheran Home. There's no feedback so far. Tony is working on an update.

**Public Comment:** None

Rich made a motion to adjourn our meeting. Janet seconded the motion. All approved @ 8:34 PM

Next Meeting: October 16, 2019 @ 7PM in the Donut Room.  
Respectfully submitted by Pat Canton

**Approved 10/16/2019**